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The Study of Jewish Biological Difference After 1945 

The conference focuses on the history of biological accounts of Jews in the life sciences 

after the end of World War Two. The biological study of Jews, contrary to common 

assumption, was not discontinued after WWII and the Shoah. The aim of the conference 

is to examine such studies in the context of deep transformations in these fields 

themselves, the radically altered political landscape, and the complex nexus between the 

two in the post-war period.  

To that end, we intend to bring together for the first time historians of various branches of 

the life sciences from Germany and Israel to discuss this issue collectively. Our aim is to 

systematically address questions pertaining to personal, institutional, and conceptual 

continuities and breaks in biological investigations of Jews after 1945: How did life 

scientists after 1945 approach Jews as an object of empirical, biological inquiry; how did 

they draw on earlier bodies of knowledge; and where can one identify new constraints or 

moments of break? Which disciplines and leading scientists were now involved and 

which no longer partook in such studies, and why? From the perspective of scientific 

networks, what was the significant international cooperation? At what point were German 

scientists, if at all, reintegrated into this international scientific network? And how can 

this particular history be placed within the larger framework of the history of German-

Israeli scientific exchange?  
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